PRI Supports the Transfer of Prison Health Services to the Ministry of Health in Kazakhstan in Light of the Bangkok Rules 

In many countries worldwide, responsibility for prison health lies with the Ministry of Justice or Interior, instead of the Ministry of Health. This can contribute to the isolation of prison health services, leading to difficulties in staff recruitment and quality assurance. 

In Kazakhstan, PRI is supporting the transfer of the prison medical services to the Ministry of Health, in light of the principles laid out in the UN Rules for the Treatment of Women Prisoners and Non-custodial Measures for Women Offenders (known as the ‘Bangkok Rules’). In order to support this process, PRI co-organised a conference on the issue of the transfer with the Ministry of Internal Affairs and the public organisation “Credo”. At the conference, which was held on 15 September 2011, the relevant state agencies formally announced the transfer of prison medical services to the ministry of health. 

Widely attended by state bodies, NGOs, academics, international organisations and independent experts, the conference addressed the practical challenges inherent in this significant institutional change and sought to build consensus. 

Importantly, the attendees at the meeting concurred that the imprisonment of women and the impact of imprisoning women on dependent children are policy concerns that merit a higher level of attention at the national level. Moreover, the conference participants endorsed the principle that health services available in prisons should be broadly equivalent to those available in the community; as well as the principle that access to healthcare must be available without discrimination on the basis of an individual’s legal status. 

The participants also urged the relevant authorities to hold public consultations on the plan for the transfer; to combine the transfer process with regulatory reform; and to demilitarise the health system. 

The conference was organised within the framework of PRI’s ‘Model programme for the prevention of HIV/AIDS and tuberculosis in female colonies’ which is being implemented in Kazakhstan with the support of the European Union.
